
 
 

 
 

 
TO:  Mayor Thomas R. Kneeland 
  Director of Finance 

  Members of City Council 
  City Attorney 

  Clerk of Council  
 
FROM: Miranda Vollmer, Director of Human Resources  

 
DATE: December 9, 2019 

 
SUBJECT: Report to Council 

 
 

ACTION ITEMS FROM THE DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES 

 
ACTION ITEM # 1 – Ordinance: USW Contract Extension  

 
The City of Gahanna and the United Steelworkers of America (USW) are currently 
negotiating the successor collective bargaining agreeement.  The current contract 

expires on December 31, 2019.   It is unlikley the parties will reach an agreement 
prior to the expiration of the current contract due to scheduling for vacations and 

holidays.  
 
The Department of Human Resources respectfully requests authorization for the 

Mayor to sign an extension to the current USW contract.  In order for the extension 
to be effective on January 1, 2020, the request is for this legislation to be passed as 

an emergency. 
 
Requested Legislation and Funding 

 Legislation Needed: Ordinance  
 Emergency/Waiver: Emergency 

 Already Appropriated (Amounts & Accounts Names/Titles):None 
 
Attachments 

 HR-ATT-USW Extension 
 

 
 

UPDATES 

 
None. 


